Staff Development meeting
Minutes
      July 10, 2013
Attending:
Auburn – Andy Rinkleff; Central Office – Bruce Cudly, Carol Cunningham, Dave Merrill, Leon Schiermeyer, Todd Scholz; Crete/Beatrice – Deb Brixius; David City/Columbus – Traci Ryba-Grant; Fairbury/Hebron – Tammy Suey; Lincoln 2 – Nancy Fischer; Lincoln 3 – Cami Erb; Lincoln 4 – Richard Soule; Lincoln 5 – Lisa Bahle; Nebraska City – Linda Plager; ServiceLinc – Greg Hasselman; Wahoo – Susanne Nelson; York/Seward – Anni Schalldecker

Motion to approve April 10 minutes made by Linda.  Seconded by Tammy.  Motion carried.

1.)  
Strain Surveys
· Leon and Carol went out to several areas and did strain surveys mid-June.  They then went back a couple weeks ago to those same areas with Teresa Parrish.
· Teresa is very knowledgeable and had much information to share.

· The top strain was lifting people off of the floor.  Behavioral intervention was second.

· We need to look at how we handle behaviors and how often we are causing them.

· Teresa talked about using a “Pink Slip” for moving people more easily on beds.

· We need to be a no-lift agency so mechanical lifts need to be available where lifting is necessary.  Leon will be contacting agencies to see how many residences and day service sites do not have lifts in them. 

· We will continue to look at and work on this area.

· The new Got Your Back training has been completed.  It’s much more streamlined and very helpful.  Contact your local Health Care Coordinator for more information on this training.

2.)
Sensory Processing
· We have been offered 2 possible training dates:  September 10, 11 & 12 or September 17, 18 & 19.
· We might cut it back to 2 ½ days and have current trainers train the assessors to save on costs.

3.)
Symposium 2014
· Carol has received all but one of the outlines from presenters so far.
· The space looks very nice.

· The next meeting will be August 21 at 9:00 a.m. and presenters should plan on attending at a specified time during the meeting.

4.)
Employment Training
· Todd reported that a plan and training have been written for employment training.
· We need trainers to present these trainings to staff – preferable one from each agency.  Agencies could potentially double up with nearby neighboring agencies.

· The career planning piece is a good place to begin.  ServiceLinc has a Power Point presentation on how to do career planning.

· We could set up a train-the-trainer session on employment and career planning.

· In order to ensure that the training will fit both urban and rural agencies Sonia (Auburn), Robin (Nebraska City), Bonnie and Nancy (ServiceLinc) will get together to come up with a plan

5.)
Management Training
· Leon and Carol talked about training available through Skillsoft.
· Carol has a list of trainings available.  None are specifically designed to work with disabilities.
· Courses run between half an hour and 2 hours in length and courses can be monitored to determine who has taken which course and how they did on it.
· The cost for using their training system would be $46,000 per year for 900 users or $17,000 per year for only 70 users.
· There was a request for training on interviewing and what is legal to ask during an interview and hiring guidelines.
· Dave and Leon are developing a management training that should be available by early fall.  It will cover recruiting and interviewing.
· We discussed having a joint ARVAD/CSC meeting set aside for management training.  
· A committee to plan such training will be comprised of:  Dave, Linda, Carol, Tammy Suey, Leon, Cami and Greg.  The date set for their first meeting is August 10 at 10:00 a.m.
· Leon noted that the management training issue will remain until time is set aside to deal with it.
6.)
Residential & Day Service Checklists
· Traci shared the new Residential Orientation Checklist  and instruction sheet that she developed.  It is ready to go and will be added to the website for immediate use.
· We also need to develop one for Day Service Centers.  Traci will work on that one as well.  She will have someone who works in Day Services look it over before it goes to the website.
7.)
Therap

· Todd reported that staff needs to know what is reportable and what the timelines are for them so that we can get things into Therap in a more timely manner.
· Todd offered to go meet with staff to provide this information.  Contact him if you’d like him to do so for your agency.
· Face-to-face training is important for this training.  Emails and memos are fine but not on their own.
· Todd and Bruce will cover this information for new staff when they attend Orientation.
· Todd will work with agencies on the training and expectations and have something available by ARVAD.
8.)
Job Descriptions
· We need to review and revise the job descriptions for Community Support Professionals.
· Leon reported that many companies use their worst settings as a basis for their job descriptions.

· We will need to seek legal counsel on this matter before we pursue it much further.

· Leon and Carol will talk to RAS about possible advice.

9.)
FBA Training
· Carol reported that she has developed an FBA training for new Coordinators.  
· She should have it set up by the end of the month.

· It will be a half day session with the option for the Coordinators to meet with Carol to go over questions.

10.)
Next Meeting:  October 9th @ 9:30 a.m.
